
Don and Laura Musil 

745 State Highway 9 

Blue Rapids, KS  6611 

March 7, 2022 

 

Dear Chairman Thompson and Members of the Committee, 

 

I am writing as a proponent of SB478.  This bill is needed because of the atrocities growing around 
Kansas with wind turbines.  We live close to the Irish Creek project, and the lighting at night is terrible.  
We used to have a peaceful, serene landscape and now have giant turbines to look at in the daytime, 
and obnoxious red lights flashing all night starting at evening.  Kansas is being destroyed by the wind 
industry.  Who wants to live or visit a place that is being desecrated by these monsters?  I truly believe 
the population in Kansas will decrease because people don’t want to live near these monoliths, both for 
annoyance and health concerns. 

 

At the least, this bill needs to pass to keep those in and close to windfarms from the constant blinking of 
those red lights.  Our commissioners did nothing to help its local citizens, so we are asking legislators to 
step in and support their constituents. Please support this bill to stop the disgrace of our land. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

Don and Laura Musil 


